
BEHAVIORAL SCIENCES REGULATORY BOARD 

BOARD MEETING AGENDA 

September 13, 2021 
 

 

Due to COVID-19, the Board office is practicing social distancing. The office space does not allow for a 

meeting while practicing social distancing, therefore, the meeting will be conducted virtually on the Zoom 

platform.  

 

You may view the meeting here:  

https://youtu.be/PIlJqcxXCw0 

 

To join the meeting by conference call: 877-278-8686  

The pin: 327072  
 

If there are any technical issues during the meeting, you may call the Board office at, 785-296-3240. 

 

The Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board may take items out of order as necessary to accommodate the time 

restrictions of Board members and visitors. All times and items are subject to change  

 

Monday, September 13, 2021  
 

10:00 a.m. Call to order and Roll Call  

 

I. Opening Remarks, Board Chair  

 

II. Agenda Approval 

 

III. Public Comment - None 

 

IV. Minutes Approval for Previous Board Meeting: July 12, 2021 

 

V. Executive Director’s Report 

 

VI. Staff Reports 

 

VII. New Business 

A. Welcome New Board Public Member Donna Hoener-Queal 

B. Appointment of Ms. Hoener-Queal as Board Public Member to Master’s Level Psychology Advisory   

     Committee and Social Work Advisory Committee 

C. Review of BSRB Website Posting Policy  

D. Discussion of Options for Off-Site Board Meeting/Board Retreat 

E. Licensed Psychology Advisory Committee Recommendations for New Members 

i. Jessica Hamilton (LP) from Kansas City, KS and works in Kansas City, KS 

ii. Tiffany Johnson (LP) from Overland Park, KS and works in Osawatomie, KS 

iii. Zachary Parrett (LP) from Overland Park, KS and works in Kansas City, MO 

F.  Master’s Level Psychology Advisory Committee Recommendations for New Members 

i. Lauren Lucht (LCP) from Shawnee, KS and works in Kansas City, KS 

https://youtu.be/PIlJqcxXCw0


ii. Kari Wold (LMLP) from Olathe, KS and works in Basehor, KS 

iii. Rebecca Jabara (LMLP and LCP) lives and works in Wichita, KS 

G. Composition of Behavior Analyst Advisory Committee 

H. Updated Contractual Agreements with National Board for Certified Counselors (NBCC), Attorney  

     General’s Office, and Department of Administration 

I. Review Provisional License Criteria 

 

VIII. Old Business 

A. Forum for Future Board Meetings – In-Person, Online, or Hybrid 

             B. Review of Applications for Individuals who Received their Education from an Institution not  

                   Accredited by a National Accrediting Body 

             C. Synching Expiration Dates for Multiple Licenses Under the BSRB 

 

IX. Complaint Review Committee Report 

 

X. Professions Reports 

       A. Licensed Psychology 

B. Social Work 

C. Professional Counseling 

D. Master’s Level Psychology 

E. Marriage and Family Therapy 

F. Addiction Counseling 

G. Behavior Analysis 

 

XI. Adjournment 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board 

Board Minutes 

July 12, 2021 

DRAFT 
   

 

Call to Order. The meeting was called to order by Chair Deb Stidham at 10:00 a.m. 

  

I. Roll Call. 

Board Members. Members present by Zoom: David Anderson, Jacqueline Lightcap, 

Bruce Nystrom, Andrea Perdomo-Morales, Johnna Norton, Leslie Sewester, Deb 

Stidham, Ric Steele, Laura Shaughnessy, and Carolyn Szafran. 

 

II. Staff. BSRB Staff present by Zoom: David Fye, Leslie Allen, Cindy D’Ercole, and 

Ashley VanBuskirk. Janet Arndt, Assistant Attorney General, was present by Zoom and 

Laine Barnard, Assistant Attorney General, was present over the phone. 

 

III. Guests. None. 

 

IV. Agenda Approval. The agenda was approved. 

 

V. Election of Board Chair and Vice-Chair. The Executive Director directed members of 

the Board to the statutory language for Board Chair and Vice-Chair elections included in 

the meeting materials. The statute states the election of Chair and Vice-Chair is to take 

place each year at the first Board meeting after July 1. Also, the Executive Director noted 

that the election is to be held in a public meeting, so there cannot be secret ballot voting 

and the person elected to the Chair position would take office upon conclusion of this 

meeting. The Chair noted that Board members who are absent cannot be nominated for 

Chair or Vice-Chair, because those individuals are not available to accept the nomination. 

The Chair nominated Leslie Sewester for Board Chair. The motion passed. Leslie 

Sewester nominated Ric Steele as Vice-Chair. Ric Steele declined. Deb Stidham 

nominated David Anderson as Vice-Chair. Leslie Sewester nominated Laura 

Shaughnessy as Vice-Chair. Laura Shaughnessy declined. David Anderson was elected 

Vice-Chair. 

 

VI. Minutes Approval.  

- David Anderson moved to approve the minutes from the Board meeting on May 10, 

2021. Carolyn Szafran seconded. The motion passed. 

 

VII. Executive Director’s Report. David Fye, Executive Director for the BSRB, reported on 

the following items: 

- Enforcement of Expiration of Licenses. Following the Board meeting on May 10, 

the BSRB was able to return to enforcing the expiration of licenses that had expired 

during the pandemic, with an effective date of May 28, 2021. On May 11, a message 

was sent to all licensees whose licenses had expired and the BSRB posted notice on 



 

 

the agency’s website that treatment of expired licenses would return to normal after 

May 28, 2021. 

- BSRB Staff Returned to Working in the Office Full-Time. The state of emergency 

related to the pandemic ended on June 15. Per direction from the Governor, staff for 

most state agencies, including the BSRB, returned to working in state offices full-

time as of June 14, 2021. The BSRB received authorization to provide a telework 

policy, and the agency has been using that policy on a limited basis, while collecting 

information on its’ effectiveness so that it could be expanded in the future. 

- BSRB YouTube Channel. Since the launch of the BSRB YouTube channel in 

January 2021, the agency has streamed or uploaded 26 videos of Board or Advisory 

Committee meetings. Those videos have been viewed a combined 557 times. 

- Meeting Logistics. The agency is working on logistics for in-person meetings/hybrid 

meetings. The agency has reached out to representatives from the Office of 

Information Technology Services, but they were unable to provide direct support to 

facilitate online meetings, so the agency is attempting to work on these details. The 

agency is asking each of the Advisory Committees to discuss what option they would 

like to use going forward. 

- HB 2066. The agency has been approved to hire a part-time licensing specialist to 

assist with expedited application processing times for military members, military 

spouses and select other individuals. The agency is moving 

- Mid-Year Performance Review Meetings. Per direction from the Department of 

Administration, the agency held mid-year performance review check-in meetings 

with each staff member and allowed staff members to provide feedback on their 

current roles with the agency. 

- Tracking Reports. BSRB staff members have been asked to submit reports so the 

Director is able to better track the daily functions of the staff to assist with the process 

of making adjustments to employee roles in the future. 

- BSRB Fee Fund Update. The Executive Director summarized revenue and 

expenditures from the BSRB Fee Fund as of the end of FY 2021. Overall, revenue 

came in slightly higher than previously estimated. The 2021 Legislature approved a 

base budget for FY 2022 and FY 2023. 

- Agency Facilitated Meetings. The Executive Director’s Report lists different 

meetings facilitated by the agency since the last Board meeting. 

- Social Work Multi-State Compact. The Executive Director attended a virtual Social 

Work Multi-State Compact Kickoff Meeting and an Overdose Fatality Review Board 

(OFRB) Introductory Meeting. 

- Upcoming Conferences. In August, the Executive Director will be attending a 

conference with the National Board for Certified Counselors (NBCC) in Denver, CO. 

 

VIII. Staff Reports. Leslie Allen, Assistant Director and Licensing Manager for the BSRB, 

provided updated information on the number of permanent licensees for active 

practitioners, per the distinct fields licensed by the BSRB. 

 

IX. New Business.  

A. Danielle Johnson Resigned from the Board. BSRB Board member Danielle 

Johnson recently accepted a position to be the new Director for Habitat for Humanity, 



 

 

so she resigned her position on the Board for the BSRB on June 25, 2021. The 

Executive Director has been in conversations with the Governor’s Office of 

Appointments and he will inform the Board when a new Board member is appointed. 

B. Assistant Attorney General Janet Arndt is Retiring. Assistant Attorney General 

Janet Arndt has been with the Attorney General’s office since 2007 and has been with 

the State over 26 years. Due to her upcoming retirement on August 6, this will be her 

last meeting with the Board. Assistant Attorney General Laine Barnard will take over 

as the primary attorney assisting the Board from the Attorney General’s office. Board 

members and the Executive Director thanked Ms. Arndt for her service to the BSRB 

and stated they looked forward to working with Ms. Barnard going forward. 

C. Review of Regulatory Language Due to Passage of HB 2208 

a. Regulatory Language Concerning Licensure Requirements. The Assistant 

Director reviewed draft regulatory language, including language on 

postgraduate supervision, direct client contact, necessary hours of clinical 

supervision, extenuating circumstances, definition of an hour, definition of a 

half-hour. The Assistant Director used the social work regulations as an 

example, noting that the same changes would be made to regulations for the 

other professions. The Assistant Director reviewed separate language 

concerning practicums, related fields, supervision, and direct client-contact 

hours.  

b. Licensed Psychology Regulation Expanding Supervision by Televideo. 

The Assistant Director reviewed additional language expanded tele-video 

supervision for the licensed psychology profession. The Executive Director 

noted that this regulation change was not covered in HB 2208, however it was 

recommended by the Licensed Psychology Advisory Committee as it would 

bring a change for the licensed psychology statutes that was similar to the 

changes for the other professions in HB 2208. By consensus, the Board 

directed the Assistant Director to continue forward in the process to submit 

this language to the Department of Administration for review. 

c. Setting Fee for Board-Approved Marriage and Family Therapy and 

Professional Counseling Clinical Supervisors. The Executive Director noted 

HB 2208 set the maximum fee cap to be a Board-approved clinical supervisor 

for the professions of marriage and family therapy and professional 

counseling at $50. Board members were asked what amount should be set in 

regulation. Board members noted they did not wish this fee to be prohibitive, 

but to compensate for staff time spent reviewing and approving these 

applications. Laura Shaughnessy moved to set the one-time fee at $20 in 

regulation for both the marriage and family therapy and professional 

counseling professions. Leslie Sewester seconded. The motion carried. 

D. Selecting Representative for Overdose Fatality Review Board. The Executive 

Director informed the Board that the Kansas Department of Health and Environment 

(KDHE) received a grant from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention to 

study fatalities due to overdoses. KDHE sent a letter to several agencies, including 

the BSRB, to see if they would be interested in participating in this group. The 

Executive Director attended an introductory meeting of the Overdose Fatality Review 

Board on behalf of the Board. The Executive Director noted he would be willing to 



 

 

attend future meetings and report back to the Board on the work of this group, or 

other Board members could attend if they were interested. Bruce Nystrom stated he 

had some interest in this area. The Board asked the Executive Director to continue to 

attend meetings to obtain more details regarding this group and will report back to the 

Board to see if a Board member wishes to be named as a representative to this group 

in the future. 

E. Selecting Representative for Kansas Fights Addiction Grant Review Board. The 

Executive Director noted the Kansas Fights Addiction Grant Review Board was 

established in the office of the Attorney General, due to the passage of legislation 

during the 2021 Legislative session. No meetings have been scheduled yet, but the 

Board appointed the Executive Director as the initial representative of the Board and 

asked the Executive Director to collect additional information and report back at a 

future Board meeting to determine if the Board would like to select a Board member 

as a representative to attend future meetings. 

F. Forum for Board Meetings Going Forward – In-Person, Remote or Hybrid. The 

Board discussed whether to hold in-person, remote meetings, or a hybrid of the two 

options going froward. The Board decided to hold remote meetings in November and 

January and in-person meetings in March, May, July and September.  

G. Recruitment of Advisory Committee Members. The Executive Director reported 

that he spoke with the chairs of the Advisory Committees to determine if they would 

be interested in sending a message to licensees that the Advisory Committee was 

interested in adding new members. Based on the responses from the chairs, the 

Executive Director sent emails to licensees from most professions. The Executive 

Director reported to the Board summary information on the number of applications 

that have been received. Advisory Committees will begin the process of reviewing 

resumes and letters of interest from applicants and making recommendations on new 

members, to be submitted to the Chair of the Board for review and consideration. 

H. Board Governance Policy from 2011 Distributed for Review at a Future 

Meeting. The BSRB Board Governance Policy was last modified and adopted by the 

Board in October of 2011. The Executive Director provided a copy of the Policy to 

Board members and noted he would be reviewing the Policy to suggest updates and 

changes, based on current Board practices and other considerations. Board members 

were asked to review the Policy for consideration of additional changes at the 

September Board meeting. 

I. Aligning Expiration Dates for Multiple Licenses Under the BSRB. The Executive 

Director informed the Board that some practitioners hold multiple licenses through 

the BSRB and the agency has received requests in the past to align the expiration 

dates for multiple licenses. The Executive Director noted the agency does not have 

authority to shorten or extend the length of licensure to align the expiration dates and 

to enable the agency to do this, it would require extensive changes to the licensure 

acts for the different professions. The Executive Director noted that while there are 

over 14,100 permanent licenses under the BSRB, about 1,100 individuals hold more 

than one license. Board members noted they would like to continue to discuss this 

topic in the future to examine potential changes. Members noted aligning expiration 

dates could be helpful when practitioners are keeping track continuing education 

hours, but some practitioners may not want to align the expiration dates as they may 



 

 

not want all of their renewal fees to be due at the same time. It was noted that 

licensed psychology licenses are unique, as they are renewed in June of even 

numbered years. Some Board members spoke in favor of considering changing the 

renewal dates to be based on licensee’s birth months. The Board asked the Executive 

Director to work on the process of creating a letter or survey to licensees with more 

than one license to see if they would be interested in changing the statutes to allow 

them to align the expiration dates of their licenses. 

 

X. Executive Session. Andrea Perdomo-Morales moved “pursuant to K.S.A. 75-4319(b)(2), 

I move that the Board recess into executive session for 25 minutes and reconvene the 

open meeting at 12:30 p.m. The meeting will be reconvened remotely by conference call 

at 1-877-278-8686, PIN 327072, and at the link to the Board’s YouTube channel as stated 

in the notice of meeting that was sent to individuals who requested notice and published 

on the Board’s website: ksbsrb.ks.gov. The justification is consultation with the Board’s 

legal counsel, Assistant Attorneys General Janet Arndt and Laine Barnard, that would be 

deemed privileged in the attorney-client relationship. The subjects to be discussed in the 

executive session concern issues with a proposed contract. Board staff who are included 

as the client in the executive session are David Fye and Leslie Allen.” Ric Steele 

seconded. The motion passed. 

 

XI. Consideration of Service Agreement with Office of Administrative Hearings for FY 

2022. Laura Shaughnessy moved to direct the Executive Director to sign the proposed 

agreement with the Office of Administrative Hearings for FY 2022. Leslie Sewester 

seconded. The motion passed. 

 

XII. Review of Additional Regulatory Language. The Assistant Director and Licensing 

Manager reviewed additional regulatory language concerning direct client contact, 

extenuating circumstances, and other topics. The Assistant Director noted that the statutes 

and regulations for the licensed psychology profession does not include a definition of 

“Direct Client Contact,” and asked the two Board members representing licensed 

psychology if similar language should be added to define that term in regulation for that 

profession. The Board members representing licensed psychology requested draft 

language be submitted to the Licensed Psychology Advisory Committee, so the Advisory 

Committee could review the language and make a recommendation on whether it should 

be added. 

 

XIII. Old Business. 

A. Licensing Database Agreement for FY 2022. The Executive Director reported that 

following the last Board meeting, he negotiated for additional language to be added to 

the licensing database contract with the Board of Healing Arts, including language 

that disciplinary items and the initial application process for licensing would begin to 

be moved to the online system in FY 2022, though it was not guaranteed that it would 

be completed during that fiscal year. The cost of the agreement is the same as the 

agreement for FY 2021. The agreement has been signed and is in place for FY 2022. 

B. Review of Legislation and Considerations for Implementation. 



 

 

i. HB 2066 –Licensure of Military Servicemembers, Military Spouses, 

and Others. The Executive Director reported this bill went into effect as 

of July 1, 2021. Information on the bill has been posted to the BSRB 

website and applications have been revised to include language to 

determine if applicants will qualify for licensure under this bill. 

ii. SB 170 – Bill Concerning PSYPACT. The Executive Director reported 

that, due to the passage of SB 170, Kansas will become a member-state of 

PSYPACT on January 1, 2022. 

1. PSYPACT Participation Fee. SB 170 included language offered 

by representatives of the Kansas Psychology Association and 

adopted by the Kansas Legislature, authorizing the Board of the 

BSRB to assess a fee at the time of licensure or renewal to licensed 

psychologists who wish to practice under PSYPACT and who list 

Kansas as their home-state. The fee was not to exceed $25. It was 

noted that PSYPACT will assess a fee to the BSRB totaling $10, 

per calendar year, for any licensed psychologist practicing under 

PSYPACT who lists Kansas as their home-state. It was also noted 

that the BSRB is anticipating investigating additional complaints 

against practitioners from other states practicing under PSYPACT. 

Ric Steele moved to implement a fee of $25 fee at renewal. 

Carolyn Szafran seconded. The motion passed. 

2. Selecting Representative for PSYPACT Commission. States 

that participate in PSYPACT are required to select a representative 

so attend meetings for PSYPACT. The Licensed Psychology 

Advisory Committee met and recommended naming the Executive 

Director of the BSRB to serve as the PSYPACT Commissioner for 

the State of Kansas. Ric Steele moved to appoint the Executive 

Director of the BSRB to serve as the PSYPACT Commissioner for 

the State of Kansas. David Anderson seconded. The motion 

carried. 

C. Update on Contracting with Licensure Review Company. The Executive Director 

reported that the agency is still in the contract negotiating process. He reported that he 

received a new version of a potential agreement from the company and submitted it 

for review from legal counsel for the BSRB. The Executive Director noted that he 

will continue contract negotiations in an effort to reach an agreement. 

 

XIV. Complaint Review Committee Report. Bruce Nystrom, Chair of the Complaint Review 

Committee, noted the CRC met in June and he gave a brief report on the number of 

violations that were received, noting the Committee had a few more cases than normal in 

June. 

 

XV. Professions Reports. 

A. Licensed Psychology. Ric Steele, Chair of the Advisory Committee, noted the 

Advisory Committee met on June 8 and discussed PSYPACT and the Commissioner 

role. The Advisory Committee members also discussed selecting new Advisory 

Committee members. 



 

 

B. Social Work. Carolyn Szafran, Co-Chair of the Advisory Committee, noted the 

Advisory Committee met May 18 and discussed the possibility of pursuing Board-

approved clinical supervisors for social workers. The Committee discussed creative 

legislative solutions in rural communities and records of deceased practitioners. Next 

meeting is scheduled for August 17. 

C. Professional Counseling. Laura Shaughnessy noted the Advisory Committee met on 

June 7 and discussed bills and tabled records of deceased practitioners and CEU’s 

regarding diversion, equity, and inclusion. Kylee Dotson-Blake, President and Chief 

Executive Officer for NBCC, met with the Advisory Committee to discuss a multi-

state compact for professional counselors. Next meeting will be in August.  

D. Master’s Level Psychology. David Anderson, Chair of the Advisory Committee, 

noted the Committee met on June 17 and discussed a couple of members leaving the 

committee and gaining new members. Also, the Committee discussed possible CEU 

requirement in the areas of diversity, equity and inclusion. The Advisory Committee 

discussed the 988 national suicide line. The Advisory Committee will continue to 

hold Zoom meetings and possibly hold an in-person meeting at least once a year. 

Next meeting is scheduled for August. 

E. Marriage and Family Therapy. None. 

F. Addiction Counseling. Deb Stidham, Chair of the Advisory Committee, reported the 

Advisory Committee met June 18 and discussed records of deceased practitioners and 

supported addressing this topic during licensure renewal, possibly as part of the audit 

process. The Advisory Committee also discussed adding continuing education in 

diversity, equity and inclusion and reducing diagnosis and treatment continuing 

education hours. Next meeting is scheduled for September 24. 

G. Behavior Analysis. None.  

 

XVI. Adjourn. Leslie Sewester motioned to adjourn the meeting. Carolyn Szafran seconded. 

The motion passed. 



Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board  September 13, 2021 

Executive Director’s Report 

 

Agency Update 

• Former Executive Director of the BSRB, May Ann Gabel, Passed Away on September 1, 2021 

• Update on BSRB YouTube Channel 

• Revised Budget Estimate for FY 2022 and FY 2023 and Information on Performance Measures 

Due on September 15, 2021 

• Agency’s Strategic 3-Year IT Plan Has Been Submitted 

Operations Update 

• Governor Directed State Employees to Return to Primarily Remote Work as of August 25 

• Additional Technology Purchased to Support Remote Work 

• BSRB Hiring a Senior Administrative Assistant, Advertisement Closing September 23, 2021 

• Working on Hiring Part-Time Position Related to Passage of HB 2066 

Other Updates 

• Board Governance Policy 

• PSYPACT 

• Kansas Fights Addiction Grant Review Board 

• Overdose Fatality Review Board 

Advisory Committees / Other Committees Facilitated 

• July 27 - Licensure Application Review Meeting under the Kansas Administrative Procedure Act 

(KAPA) 

• August 2 - Professional Counseling Advisory Committee Meeting 

• August 9 - Complaint Review Committee Meeting 

• August 10 - Licensed Psychology Advisory Committee 

• August 17 - Master’s Level Psychology Advisory Committee Meeting 

• August 24 - Licensure Application Review Meeting under the Kansas Administrative Procedure 

Act 

Meeting Attended/To Be Attended 

• July 13 - ASWB Administrator Forum (Virtual) 

• July 22 - Non-Cabinet Agency Leadership Meeting 

• August 4-6 - Attended Conference of the National Board for Certified Counselors (NBCC) in 

Denver, CO 

• August 13 – Mississippi State Board of Examiners for Licensed Professionals (Conference Call 

Meeting with Representative from Counsel for State Governments on Multi-State Compact) 

• Several October Dates – Presentations to Students at Several Universities (Virtual) 

• October 15 - Association of State and Provincial Psychology Boards (ASPPB) Annual Conference 

(Virtual) 

 



Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board
Total Permanent Licenses as of September 1, 2021

July Sept July Sept

LP 988           1,016            Total LPs 988         1,016      

LASW 9                8                    

LBSW 1,466        1,427            

LMSW 3,970        4,016            

LSCSW 2,474        2,509            Total SWs 7,919      7,960      

LPC 937           953               

LCPC 843           896               Total PCs 1,780      1,849      

LMLP 294           296               

LCP 282           284               Total LMLPs/LCPs 576         580         

LMFT 335           324               

LCMFT 681           703               Total MFTs 1,016      1,027      

LAC 578           520               

LMAC 427           432               

LCAC 570           536               Total ACs 1,575      1,488      

LaBA 12              11                 

LBA 263           270               Total BAs 275         281         
Total Permanent 

Licenses 14,129      14,201          

Total Permanent 

Licenses 14,129    14,201    

Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board September 13 2021



KANSAS BEHAVIORAL SCIENCES REGULATORY BOARD 
POLICY STATEMENT 

 
SUBJECT: PUBLICATION OF DISCIPLINARY ACTION 
ADOPTED: February 11, 2002 
AMENDED: June 11, 2002 and August 1, 2008 and July 13, 2015 
 
The purpose of the Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board is to protect the public 
health, safety, and welfare. The citizens of the State of Kansas and the individuals that 
we license have an interest in being informed when serious disciplinary action has been 
taken by the Board.  
 
Therefore, it is the policy of the Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board that all 
disciplinary actions will be published except:  1) An administrative fine not connected to 
the delivery of health care services when the fine is the only disciplinary action taken 
and 2) Correction plans not connected to the delivery of health care services.  This 
specifically includes Continuing Education Unit (CEU) violations.  Additionally, non-
disciplinary closure letters will not be published. 
 
Publication will be on the website of the Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board. 
Publication will identify the name, profession, city of residence of the licensee, the 
statute(s) and any applicable regulation(s) violated (by number and language), a brief 
description of the actual occurrence and the disciplinary action imposed. 
 
This policy is not intended to restrict the Executive Director or designee from 
appropriately responding to inquiries by the press or other persons or to lawful requests 
for records pursuant to the Kansas Open Records Act. 
 
This policy is effective for all disciplinary actions finalized after August 1, 2015. The 
previous policy is available on the Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board website. 
 
 
 
 



RAV Statistics for FY 2022 
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July 2021 

Received   14 

Closed   3 

Total # of Cases    86 

 

August 2021 

Received     8 

Closed  15 

Total # of Cases  79 

 

September 2021 

Received  

Closed  

Total # of Cases  

 

October 2021 

Received  

Closed  

Total # of Cases  

 

November 2021 

Received  

Closed  

Total # of Cases  

 

December 2021 

Received  

Closed  

Total # of Cases  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 2022 

Received   

Closed   

Total # of Cases   

 

February 2022 

Received   

Closed    

Total # of Cases    

 

March 2022 

Received  

Closed  

Total # of Cases  

 

April 2022 

Received   

Closed   

Total # of Cases    

 

May 2022 

Received  

Closed  

Total # of Cases  

 

June 2021 

Received   22  

Closed   32      

Total # of Cases   75 

         

 

Cases Open by FY 

FY 2012   0 FY 2015 3 FY 2016 1 

FY 2017     1 FY 2018 5 FY 2019 1 

FY 2020  8 FY 2021 39 FY 2022 21 

 

 



RAV Statistics for FY 2022 

Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board  September 13, 2021 

 

August 2021 

Cases Open by License FY 2022 

Profession # Open Percentage 

LP 7 8.86% 

LMLP 0 0.00% 

LCP 1 1.27% 

LMFT 6 7.59% 

LCMFT 5 6.33% 

LPC 14 17.72% 

LCPC 11 13.92% 

LBSW 5 6.33% 

LMSW 12 15.19% 

LSCSW 10 12.66% 

LAC 4 5.06% 

LMAC 2 2.53% 

LCAC 1 1.27% 

LBA/LaBa 0 0.00% 

No License 1 1.27% 

Total 79 100.00% 

 

Cases Received for FY 2022 by License 

Profession # Received Percentage 

LP 1 4.55% 

LMLP 0 0.00% 

LCP 0 0.00% 

LMFT 4 18.18% 

LCMFT 1 4.55% 

LPC 1 4.55% 

LCPC 3 13.64% 

LBSW 1 4.55% 

LMSW 5 22.73% 

LSCSW 5 22.73% 

LAC 0 0.00% 

LMAC 0 0.00% 

LCAC 1 4.55% 

LBA/LaBa 0 0.00% 

No License 0 0.00% 

Total 22 100.00% 
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